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Minnesota Power 
 

In the Matter of Minnesota Power’s Request to Extend its Commercial Electric Vehicle (EV) 

Rate Pilot 

 

Staff proposes the following revised motion for the Commission for consideration at its 

September 8, 2022 agenda meeting. This reflects the entirety of the Department’s 

recommendations in its July 21, 2022 Comments. The Department’s recommendation to move 

the annual reporting date to June 1 on page 4 was left off the list of recommendations on page 

5. Staff notes this does not change the Department’s recommendations, and all docket 

participants1 are in agreement with the recommendations.  

 

 

1. Move to adopt the Department’s recommendations as reflected in their July 21, 2022 

comments: 

• Approve Minnesota Power’s request to extend its Commercial EV Rate Pilot program 

until a new permanent offering is approved.  

• Approve Minnesota Power’s request to file a permanent Commercial EV Rate no later 

than January 31, 2024.  

• Approve a negative check off process for uncontested modifications to Minnesota 

Power’s EV programs by delegating authority to the Executive Secretary to approve, via 

notice, modifications to the pilot, if no stakeholder or Commission staff objects or files 

notice of objection within 30 days of the modification filing. 

• The Department recommends that the Commission move the date of the annual report 

for Minnesota Power’s Commercial EV Rate Pilot program from December 12 to June 1, 

beginning with the annual report anticipated December 12, 2022. (Department July 21, 

2022 comments, p. 4) 

 
1 Minnesota Power, the Department of Commerce, and Fresh Energy/Union of Concerned Scientists 


